


Our Donors

$ 54,608
received in 

general contributions

$ 91,331
received from

estate bequests

$ 292,231
received as

major gifts/endowments

Every day hundreds of Islanders receive medical services from Whidbey General Hospital in 

Coupeville or its clinics in Oak Harbor, Freeland, Langley and Clinton.  Many of these patients 

send gifts to the Foundation to recognize a particular healthcare provider’s care and concern.  Some 

establish estate bequests because they want to ensure the Hospital and its services will continue for 

future generations.  Others give in memory of a loved one or to honor a friend or colleague’s 

achievement.  Businesses and community organizations contribute their support to acknowledge 

the importance of having a local healthcare system.  Whatever the purpose, these gifts allow the  

Foundation’s volunteer Board of Directors to 

make strategic equipment purchases, sustain 

critical programs and support ongoing 

education for WGH healthcare professionals.  

In today’s healthcare environment, charitable 

giving is imperative to achieve and maintain 

excellence.  This annual report is a tribute to 

our donors and volunteers, whose activism 

and personal philanthropy have enabled 

the Foundation to make a meaningful 

difference in the quality of our healthcare 

and the health of our community.



President’s Message

$ 22,570
received from

Whidbey Island
businesses

$ 177,426
received from

community
organizations

$ 12,275
received as

in-kind
contributions

Dear friends of the Foundation!

This handy publication highlights the hard work and many successes 
of your Whidbey General Hospital Foundation for the year 2008.  It 
pays special tribute to those of you who contributed so generously to 
the Foundation, and it highlights the many healthcare improvements 
and other benefits made possible by your generosity.

The Foundation was assertive, persistent, and very successful in 
fundraising and identifying new sources of revenue during 2008.  
As always, our key priorities were to target those funds toward the 

betterment of healthcare on Whidbey Island, and to do so in a way that guarantees 
maximum bang for the buck.  This informative publication demonstrates the extent to which 
we were successful.

The Foundation’s Board of Directors joins me in saluting all of you for your generosity and 
support.  Without you, none of this would have been possible.  “Thank You!”

Sincerely,

Bert Speir
Bert Speir
President
     

Whidbey General Hospital Foundation financial
records are audited annually by an independent

certified public accountant.  The financial
information contained in this annual report reflects
the financial position and activities reviewed in the

audit report for 2008, which had no findings.



What we accomplished
COMMUNITY CLINICS
• Digital mammography machine for Whidbey 
	 General North
• Otoscope and ophthalmoscope sets

EMERGENCY MEDICAL SERVICES
• 6 hand-held computer tablets linking ambulances 

directly to ER doctors enroute

EMERGENCY ROOM
• Completion of digital record system with physician 

charting/ordering, nurse charting & patient status board
• Mobile ‘Gyno Cart’ providing everything needed for 

emergency gynecological exams
• Addition of case management hours for ER social 

workers to support patient referral
• Walkers for patients at discharge

HOSPITAL IMPROVEMENT
• Support for employee volunteer work to upgrade 

entrance gardens
• Digital information kiosk for entrance lobby

LABORATORY
• School-year internship program for 2 local students 

exploring careers in laboratory science 

MEDICAL AMBULATORY CARE/ 
ONCOLOGY 

• Ultrasound machine to ensure accurate placement of 
intravenous infusion lines

• 	Wound care mobile instrument cart
• 	Daughters of Women with Breast Cancer Symposium
• 	National training conference for oncology nurses
• 	Upgrade of the meditation garden outside patient
	 infusion windows

MEDICAL-SURGICAL INPATIENT UNIT
• Dedicated vital sign monitors for every inpatient bed
	 to provide continuous monitoring
• Bed alarm system to support the unit’s patient fall 

prevention program
• MP3 players & docking stations for patient rooms

Dr. Chris Outlund with new anesthesia machine

Laboratory technician Brandy Rickabaugh-Smith working with 
interns Elizabeth Hertlein and Chelsea Peterson

Rehabilitation therapist Glen Curry demonstrating electric lift 
massage table

A snowflake is one of God’s 
most fragile creations, but 
look what they can do when 

they stick together!
 

Author Unknown



SURGERY 
• Brachytherapy ultrasound to guide prostate seed 

implantation 
• Anesthesia machine with life support capacity

WHIDBEY FAMILY BIRTHPLACE 
• 2 radiant infant warmers with respirators 
• CD players & MP3 docking stations for patient rooms

COMMUNITY HEALTH 
• Patient RX vouchers for low income patients 
• Nicotine replacement patch vouchers 
• Contribution to Friends of Friends Medical  Support Fund 
• North & South Whidbey Relay for Life sponsorship 
• First aid supplies for Clinton Community Emergency 

Response Team 
• Langley Community Emergency Shelter Consortium supplies 
• Audiometer for Oak Harbor Christian School (available for 

school district use) 
• Contributions to Small Miracles, Coupeville Medical 
   Support Fund 
• Scholarships for Daybreak Adult Day Service 
• Re-printing of Island County trails maps

MAC nurse Colleen Klamm with mobile wound care instrument cart

Sleep Center’s Grace Valrosa straightening new Sleep Number mattress 
and bed frame

Clinton CERT members Gene & Sharon Horvath, Ron & Shirley Smullin and 
Jo & Michael Oyola receiving community health initiative grant check from 
WGHF boardmember Ken O’Mhuan

REHABILITATION 
• 2 handheld electromyography (EMG) units to assist  

recovery from muscle immobility or weakness 
• Vital stimulation (V-Stim) unit to treat swallowing 

dysfunctions unresponsive to other treatments 
• Electric lift massage table 
• Heartwise cardiac screening vouchers 
• Musical instruments for music therapy program
• National safe patient handling conference for therapy staff

QUALITY & PATIENT SAFETY 
• Innovative Infection Control Bundle Project targeting 
   points of entry and point of care

SLEEP CENTER 
• Sleep Number mattress and bed frame



fund activity and balances

Grant Distribution$ 446,595
for hospital
equipment

$ 73,249
for hospital
programs

$ 25,000
to community health 

initiatives

    EXPENSES
	 * Program Grants	  $ 544,844
	    Fund Development	 51,327
	   Administration	 13,465

	           Total	  $ 609,636

FUND BALANCES (December 31, 2008)

Donor Restricted Funds		   $ 312,837
	 Donor Restricted Gifts	 34,232
	 Endowment Funds	 278,605
Unrestricted Donor Funds		  35,263
Operational & Program Reserves		  199,752
Approved-Undisbursed Grants		  78,838

Ending Fund Balance		   $ 626,690

Helping 
people doesn’t 

have to be 
an unsound 
financial 
strategy.

Melinda Gates

* Community health initiative grants were awarded
through a community grant process funded from

Waterman Medical Foundation endowment funds.



Revenue
	 Contributions	  $ 612,291
	 Grants	 116,799
	 Events (Net)	 37,495
	 Interest & Dividends	 20,777
      * Investment Loss	 <55,022>

	           Total	  $ 732,340

ER social worker Serena Newbauer consulting with Dr. 
Zachary Phelps

Speech therapist Susan Walker with V-Stim (vital stimulation) 
rehabilitation unit

MAC nurses Lisa Toomey, Marta Jensen, Dawn Sellgren, 
Renee Yanke, Ann Bell and Jackie Burns at national oncology 
training conference

Philanthropy, charity,
giving voluntarily and freely... 
call it what you like, but it is

truly a jewel of an
American tradition. 

John F. Kennedy

68% of all contributions were restricted by the donor to
a specific program, project or personal area of interest.

* Investment Loss not included in revenue pie chart.  
Prudent action by the Board of Directors and its 

financial advisors minimized the Foundation’s
losses to 9% in difficult market conditions.

‡ ‡

‡ ‡



2008 was a year defined by what can be accomplished by working together.  Here are a few examples of 
partnerships which resulted in transformative purchases of state-of-the-art equipment and technology in 
critical patient care areas.  

The Foundation was honored to partner with the members of Soroptimist International of Oak Harbor 
in a campaign to bring digital mammography services to the women of North Whidbey by purchasing 
equipment for the Hospital’s Oak Harbor clinic facility.  Our shared  commitment to save lives through the 
early detection of breast cancer was kicked off by Soroptimist life member Bev Elvebak and capped by the 
Foundation’s legacy donors Robert and June Sebo.  Ultimately, over 200 individuals, businesses, church 
groups, service organizations and clubs contributed to the campaign which raised $259,205 for the full cost of 
the equipment.  

Another example of the power of partnership was the purchase of vital sign monitors for every bed in the 
inpatient medical-surgical unit.  Combining unrestricted contributions to the Foundation with hospital district 
tax levy dollars, six mobile units were replaced with 32 dedicated monitors with the capacity to automatically 
download patient information to patients’ digital medical records.  This $120,000 project will reduce infection 
transmission, increase patient safety and reduce labor costs related to the continual need to disinfect the 
mobile units as they were moved from patient to patient.  

THE POWER OF Partnership

“Never doubt that a small group 
of thoughtful, committed citizens
can change the world.  Indeed, it 
is the only thing that ever has.”

 
Margaret Mead

Soroptimist International of Oak Harbor’s digital mammography 
campaign chairs Peggy Whitford, Kathy Wagoner and Sally Maylor 
in front of recognition plaque in NWCC lobby

Mom Brandi Kinzebach’s new baby in the high tech incubator, 
overseen by WFBP nurses Monica Lodell and Wendy Cook 

Pharmacy technician Diane Lindahl checking out one of the new 
hygiene stations with infection control program manager 
Shannon McDonnell (left)



The Foundation has an ongoing grantwriting program to pursue funding partnerships with private 
foundations, community organizations and state/federal sources.  In 2008, the Foundation supplemented many 
grant awards from these funders to initiate innovative programs and purchase new technology which resulted 
in systemic improvements to hospital services.  

One of our successes was the partnership of the local philanthropic organization Island Thrift, the global health 
services corporation Cardinal Health and our Foundation, which provided $25,000 to initiate a pioneering 
infection control program.  Building on existing practices and procedures, the program uses a scientifically grounded 
national model to target hospital-acquired infections in patient care areas and family/visitor entry points.

Another successful collaboration benefited the Whidbey Family Birthplace obstetrics unit.  The unit had three 
radiant warmers to keep newborn babies warm and to regulate babies’ temperatures when they were ill.  Two 

of the warmers were over 15 years old.  Grants from three 
regional philanthropic entities, The Moyer Foundation, the 
D.V. and Ida J. McEachern Trust and Ronald McDonald 
House Charities, were combined with Foundation funds to 
replace these warmers with integrated units with built-in 
oxygen and suction capabilities.  The new incubators are 
fully functional when they are unplugged or in motion 
which allows them to be used as a ‘code cart’ in the ER for 
critical situations.

Grants received

C. R. Bard Foundation 
Boeing Employees Community Fund

Cardinal Health
Glaser Foundation 

Island Thrift
Susan G. Komen for the Cure
Elizabeth A. Lynn Foundation

Ronald McDonald House Charities
Soroptimist International of South Whidbey

Swinomish Tribal Community
Tulalip Tribes Charitable Fund

Washington Health Foundation

Dr. Sam Bishai using new ER digital record system

Inpatient nurse Annette Fly checking patient David Graham’s 
status on new vital sign monitor

Heart of a Woman chairs Kimberly Allen (far left) and Marti Murphy 
(far right) present Soroptimist International of South Whidbey’s 
check to Life Center staff Michele Renninger and Janie Keilwitz



Our Gratitude List
MAJOR GIFTS
AND ENDOWMENTS
Robert & June Sebo
Soroptimist International 
	 of Oak Harbor 
Soroptimist International 
	 of South Whidbey
Waterman Medical Foundation
WGH Auxiliary

BEQUESTS
Charles ‘Curly’ Charleton
Janet Sebens

INDIVIDUAL 
PHILANTHROPY
Janice & Maurice Aasland
Joseph Albert
Kenneth & Lynda Anderson
Richard & Donnelle Anderson
John & Dolores Andrews
Murray & Joan Aston

Mary Awe
Jo Balda
Barbara Baldwin
Leo Baldwin
Christina Barker
Robert Barnes
Mary & Robert Basom
Dr. T. John Baumeister
Jackie & Ralph Benefiel
Lindy & Bill Benjamin
Dr. Gary Berner’s Staff
Midge Billig
Sue Bottorff
Laura Blankenship
Mary Brencick
Jayne Brent
Capt. Weston & Carolyn Byng
Katherine Carr
Jerry Case
Bob & Lou Cane
Phyllis Cain

Lloyd Chase
John & Clare Christiansen
Dr. Mark Cichowski
Joyce Collins
Edmund Cope
Barb Croteau
Clayton & Margie Culver
Cheri Duncan-Westerdyk
	 & Antone Westerdyk
Barbara Dobson
Mary & Craig Dunnam
Randall & Joan Emmons
Betty Ann Everett
Nancy & Mark Fey
Gail Fitzgerald
Kathleen & Thomas Flanagan
Dr. Haigh & Sally Fox
Claudia & David Fuller
Teresa Fulton
Susan Gilles
Dr. Richard Goldstein 
       & Dr. Helen Kinsella
Paul & Sherryl Goldfinger
Wayne & Lynn Flaaten 
Dr. Chris & Lyn Gaustad 
Cathy & Frank Hall
Patricia Hamilton 
Anne Hartley
Belinda & Bill Hawkins
Thomas & Gerry Hiestand

Grant & Jody Heiken
John & Virginia Hoffelt
Mary Horn
E. K. Hunter
Patsy & Mike Hynson
Frank Jacobson 
Virginia Jenkins
Kenneth Jensen
Dr. Peter & June Jiang
Barb Johnson
Shelley & Donald 
	 Johnston
Christine Kelly & Brian Aries
Cdr. Duane & Geraldine 	
	 Kemp
Carol Knaack
The Krouse Family
Joyce Kubalsky
Janet LaCaille
Pat & T. .J. Lamont
Chris Lanz & Leonard 		
	 Eserhut
Bill & Suzanne Loomis
George Lotzenhiser
Janice & Mark Maham
Genevieve & John Martin
Betty Martin
Cecilia Matta
Roy & Donna Mattern
Lois McCabe

WFBP nurse interns Becky Gabelein and Carin Lodell with 
incubator resuscitator

Dr. Ben Hu (seated) tests new brachytherapy ultrasound 
unit used for prostate seed implantation procedures

Emblem Club members Kerry Allen and Lynn Sullivan presenting 
WGH imaging manager Randy White with their check towards 
purchase of digital mammography machine for North Whidbey



Shannon McDonnell 
John & Doreen McMillan
Judy Mello
Carolyn Mengel
Kelley Mohs
Judy Moore 
Marsha Morgan & Claire Moore
Joan Nelson
Walter & Joyce Nelson
Trish & Nick Nilsen
Dr. Tracy Nimmerrichter-Burgess 
Gerald & Joan Norman
James Moore
Vern & Martha Olsen 
Dolores Oot
Marion Oot
Carolyn & William Pape
David Parker
Gwen & Robert Parrick
Muriel Pickard
Thomas & Donna Pinhey
Edward & Carolyn Plitt
Laura & Barry Renninger
Scott Rhine
Dr. M. Lucie Riederer 
Ronald & Theo Roddy
Anita Roe 
Norma & Gerald Roberts
John & Suzanne Rohrer
Trish Rose 
Shirley Roullard
Janet Schlaifer & Mark Casteel

Margaret Schmidt
Bruce Schwab
Charles Schwantes
Jacqueline Scott
Robert Sebris, Jr. 
      & S. Lawson Sebris
Dr. John & Diedre Sherman
Emily Seaman
Susan Sibbald
Alice Smith
Mary Stern
Lynn & Jeffrey Stiern
Tammy Stillwell
Donna Stimpson
Beth Stout
Kathryn Sutherland
Diane Takasugi
Barbara & Michael Thelen
LaJolla Thiel
Samuel Thierstein
Thomas Tomasino
Dr. Wendy Tong
Richard & Maxine Townsley
Grace Valrosa 
Dr. Danhua Wallace
Patricia & Morris Wallace
Lynda Walrath
Beverly & Ivan Werstiuk
Patricia  & Carl Westling 
Randy White
Susan White
Deborah & Robert Williams 

Ann Wilson
Elizabeth Wilson
Susan & Gary Winkler
Bret Wirta
Robert & Patricia Wolfe
Elizabeth Wright
Renee Yanke
Judith Yeakel
Dave Zirkle

BUSINESS AND 
ORGANIZATION 
PHILANTHROPY
Koetje Agency
North Whidbey Lions Club
Oak Harbor Duplicate 	
	 Bridge Club 

Oak Harbor Emblem 
	 Club #450
P & L General Contractors
Pediatric Associates of 	
	 Whidbey Island
The Radia Fund
South Whidbey Pediatrics
WGH Medical Staff
Whidbey Island Marathon

IN KIND 
CONTRIBUTORS
The Cottage Garden
Custom Engraving
Michael Long 
Clair & Dwight Sorenson
Rebecca Wagner

MAC ultrasound donor Bret Wirta (second from right) with 
WGHF board president Bert Speir and MAC nurse Lisa 
Toomey and manager Renee Yanke 

EMT Bryce Schuldt in training session on ambulance 
computer tablets

Rehabilitation therapist Trudy Roush showing off 
handheld EMG (electromyography) unit

If you think you are too small to be effective, 
you have never been in bed with a mosquito.

Betty Reese
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EVENTS AND
BENEFITS
Artists Run Amok Art Show
Spirit of the Northwest Art Show 

TOUR de WHIDBEY
BUSINESS 
SPONSORSHIP
TriWest Healthcare Alliance
Radia Medical Imaging
Sapphire Embroidery & 		
	 Screenprinting 
Whidbey Vision Care
WGH Medical Staff 
AIG Retirement
Coldwell Banker/Tara Properties
Nutrilite (Pam Ryman)
P & L General Contractors
Parker, Smith & Feek
S. B. & C., Ltd.
Whidbey Island Bank

Audit & Adjustment Company
The Star Store 
Webb’s Department Store
Whidbey Telecom

BUSINESS
CONTRIBUTORS
Joe’s Music 
Morse Medical
Museo 
Saratoga View Extended 	
	 Family Adult Home
ScottCare Corporation
Slowik Motors
The Yoga Lodge of 		
	 Whidbey Island

INDIVIDUAL 
PHILANTHROPY
Jim Eanes 
Carol Kerley & Linda 		
	 Dunham

John Kubiak
Carmen McFadyen
Wilma Patrick
Don & Roberta Piercy
Bert & Mary Ann Speir
Edward & Linda Sproull
Jeff Steirn

COMMUNITY 
ORGANIZATION SUPPORT
Caritas Hospital Guild
Dr. Paul Bishop Hospital 	
	 Guild
Goldwings Motorcycle 	
	 Club
Outdoors For All
Polly Harpole Hospital Guild
Island County Amateur
	 Radio 	Club
Oak Harbor Church of Christ
Soroptimist International
	 of Oak Harbor
WGH Auxiliary
WGH Employee Council

IN KIND CONTRIBUTORS
Bicycles Northwest
Biofreeze
Clif Bars
Heidi’s Coffee House

Island Pet
Lavender Wind Farm
Miriam’s Espresso
Claire Moore Art
Mukilteo Coffee 		
	 Roasters
Prairie Center Red 		
	 Apple Market
Papa Murphy’s Pizza
Payless Foods
Radia Medical Imaging
Saars Marketplace
Scott & Verna Rhine 
Signs & Designs (Herb 	
	 Magnusson)
South Whidbey Record
The Star Store
Whidbey Examiner
The Yoga Lodge of 		
	 Whidbey Island 

VOLUNTEERS
John Acton
Dominic & Ray Anania
Lorrie Anderson
Mary Awe
Kim & Blake Bailey
Holly Balboni
Michelle Beck
Tony Bergeron

Clinical educator Tessa Gavin demonstrating monitoring device 
of the patient safety initiative’s bed alarm system

ER manager Bonnie Maley inventorying the all-in-one 
gynecological response unit, Gyno Cart

Music therapist Barbara Dunn and intern Bill Dluhosh with 
donated instruments

Our Gratitude List



Chris Bitting
Susan Bonnar-Davis
Eddie & Nancy Boone
Alex, Chris & Connie Bowers
Jayne Brent
Brian Bryan
Melinda Buchholz
Ashley Bulloch
Pam Carroll
Walt Cartwright 
Jessy Caselden
Anna Mae Chapman
Joe Cook
Paul Cramer
Bonnie Davis
Laney Doran
Janet Farler
Nancy Fey
Kellen Field
Lynn Flaaten
Colleen Fox
Diane Fraser
Mike Frost
Dot Gailey
Dr. Chris & Lynn Gaustad
Tessa Gavin
Stephanie George
Gordon Givan
David Greenwood
Phil Groening
Les Hagstrom
Katie Hanna

Dave Harrington
Sandra Hampton
Mary Horn 
Linda Jacobsen 
Marta Jensen 
Patrick Kazmierczak 
Ariel & Ivan Kennedy 
John & Anne Kirkham  
Mikal Kittel 
Colleen & Michael Klamm
Marcia Kreofsky 
Dr. Kelly Larsen 
Carole Lievestro 
Harold Lock 
Paul Louden & 
    Trevor Arnold 
Jay, Shaulana, Jeremy      	
    Alyssa & Joshua Lujan 
Emilly MacCormick 
Ashley & Megan Manker 
Mikael & Kathy Marley 
Shirley Mathieson
Dennis Maylor 
Carmen McFadyen 
Dr. Dawn Medeiros-Keith 
Mike Merickel 
Ann Merriman 
Tonya Messer 
Sam Myers 
Don Miller
Danny & Tommie Mitchell
Linda C. Mittleider 

Anne Mortenson 
Ken Opdyke 
Wilma Patrick
Don & Roberta Piercy
Kathy Pigot 
Jill Platz 
Tom Primavera 
Barbara Ream 
Scott & Verna Rhine 
Gail Roach 
Robert Roesner 
Wendy Rue 
Carolyn Rutherford 
Barbara Saugen 
Ken Schillinger
Bill Schmid 
Barb & Mark Schultz 
Nancy Scoles 
Marie Shaw
Paul Sonnenfeld 
Ken Sousa 
Bert Speir

Elaine Stewart
Melissa Stewart 
Lynn Stiern 
Pat Strong 
Lynn Sullivan
Sandra J. Taylor
Jan Tepper & Robin Sumrall
Barb Thelen
Lyle Tiberghien
Darci  & Roger Truax
Michelle Tull
John Van Every
Christina Wagener
Linda Wandro
Shirley Westefeldt 
Selma White
Alan Whitman 
Julie Williams 
Debbi Williams
Peter Woodward
Dr. Justin Wright
Renee Yanke
Beth Zylstra

Community clinic nurse practitioner Erin Aas with otoscope/
ophthalmoscope set

Volunteers Lynn Flaaten and Walt Cartwright taking ER walker 
for a test spin

TriWest Healthcare Alliance Rick Becker (far left) and George 
Cargill (far right) present $5,000 Tour de Whidbey sponsorship 
check to CFO Joe Vessey and WGHF president Bert Speir



IN MEMORY
Joe 
Bruce Anderson 
Dr. Donald Baldwin, DDS 
David J. Berg
Dave & Helen Bert 
Jack Christiansen 
Chuck Cloudy
Joyce H. Collins 
Stamford R. ‘Rip’ Collins 
Joan Cope 
Ray Cusworth 
Clarence ‘Speck’ Ellison 
Mrs. Don Evans
Marianne Gendron
Laura Catherine Hall 

Marj Handy
Alice C. Jensen
Norman Jones
Dr. Paul Knoll
Dan Kurtz
B. Kathryn Lotzenhiser
Haley & Mary Maylor
Wes & Mary Lou Maylor
Annette Pascoe
Sam Maceo Plitt 
Susanne R. Rohrer
George & Charlotte Scott
Joan Irene Sebo
Dwight C. Sorenson
LeRoy Sorenson
Beatrice “Bette” Stoeckle 
Richard Frederick Thompson
 

A legacy of caring continued
Charles ‘Curly’ Charleton and Janet C. Sebens had 
at least two things in common:  public service and 
generosity.  Curly Charleton served this community 
for 23 years as a firefighter, EMT and law enforcement 
officer.   Jan Sebens was an Oak Harbor school 
counselor for 31 years.  Both passed away in 2008 
having made arrangements to leave a legacy gift to 
Whidbey General Hospital  Their thoughtful generosity 
made possible the purchase of the newest digital 
technology for six EMS ambulances:  hand-held 
computer tablets which record and send vital signs to 
the ER while in transit, and provide GPS/mapping and 
instant access to reference materials.  

We honor their lives and service.

Remembrances
TO CELEBRATE
Bev Bakos
Mary Lou Royal 
Scott Rhine 
Emily Seaman

TO HONOR
Dario Gil Osario & Family
Hal Dunham
Kim Kerley

Margaret “Terri” Schwantes
Emily & Arthur Seaman
George Tesch
Tiffany Thelen & Family
Lynda Walrath
WGH Surgical Staff 

LEGACY BEQUESTS
Charles ‘Curly’ Charleton
Janet C. Sebens

WGH employees Jayne Brent, Tom Tomasino, Pat 
Lamont and Walter Nelson place the leaf honoring 
long-time employee George Tesch who passed away 
in 2008

WGH employees and medical staff celebrated retiring 
CEO Scott Rhine’s service to the hospital - shown here 
with his wife Verna at the Tour de Whidbey pancake 
breakfast they sponsored annually

Friends celebrated Dario Gil Osario’s 100 mile Tour de 
Whidbey ride by sending donations in his name



2008 Board of Directors
President
Bert Speir

Vice President
Carmen McFadyen

TREASURER
Don Piercy

Secretary
Robin Sumrall

Standing Committees 
Executive 
Finance/Investment
Fund Development
Nominating/Recruitment
Community Grants

OUR MISSION 
To support Whidbey General Hospital 

and community health endeavors through

public awareness and the development and

management of charitable resources.

North & South Whidbey Relay for Life volunteers Jennifer Horvath, Mary Awe and Linda Kaser 
accept sponsor check from WGHF boardmember Lynn Tippery

WGHF treasurer Don Piercy presents community grant award to Small Miracles chair Joyce Peterson

Langley Community Emergency Shelter Consortium volunteers Bob Welch, Lynn Sterbenz and Irene 
Bullock accept a grant award from WGHF boardmember Carol Kerley (second from right)

North Whidbey 
Mike Cann
Ken Hulett

Jane Mays, MD

Central Whidbey
Carmen McFadyen

Tom Tack

South Whidbey
Grethe Cammermeyer

Ken O’Mhuan
Robin Sumrall

At-Large
Carol Kerley

Don Piercy
Bert Speir

Lynn Tippery

Laura Blankenship
Executive Director

Sam Thierstein
Administrative 

Assistant

Foundation staff

Robin Hertlein
Grantwriter

Beverley Walton
Tour de Whidbey

Coordinator




